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Resident/Occupier 
Bolshaw Road Area 
Greenway Road Area  
Outwood Road Area  
Heald Green 
 
Dear Resident/Occupier, 

 
Proposed Traffic Regulation Order - 'No Waiting at Any Time' 

Greenway Road and Surrounding Area. 

The Network Management Section has received a request from your Local Ward 
Councillors to investigate parking in the area following concerns raised by residents; the 
concerns are that motorists are parking their vehicles close to the junctions and blocking 
dropped kerbs. It is further reported that parked vehicles are hindering the movement of 
traffic and limiting visibility for other motorists and pedestrians.  

To overcome these concerns, it is proposed to introduce a Traffic Regulation Order 
(TRO) – ‘No Waiting at Any Time’, (double yellow lines). The request for an investigation 
has been discussed with your Local Ward Councillors who have agreed to consult on this 
matter.  Therefore, to assist the authority in reaching a decision and to give us an in 
depth understanding of the issues, please could you spend a few minutes to consider the 
issue and indicate your choice via the online consultation. 

Individual properties can also apply for an Access Protection Marking (H-Bars) these can 
be installed across a vehicular dropping crossing point from each transition kerb, as 
demonstrated in the image below. 

 

The cost of the access protection marking is currently £195 each, however, your Local 
Ward Councillors have asked if we can consult with residents to determine if a discount 
can be applied should multiple residents wish to take up the offer. If 10 or more residents 
take up this offer, we would look at reducing the cost to £125 each (further discount 
would apply for a shared vehicular access). This is an approximate cost and may be 
discounted further dependent on the amount of residents that show an interest via the 
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online consultation.  We will contact interested residents following the outcome of the 
consultation with further details and exact costs. 

The consultation can be viewed via our website at:  
 
https://www.stockport.gov.uk/consultations  
 
or by scanning the QR code below.  Please read through this information and give us 
your views.   

 

If you are unable to complete the questionnaire online and require a paper copy, please 
contact 0161 217 6043 or email tro.consult@stockport.gov.uk quoting reference NM - 
4099 Greenway Road.   

All comments must be received no later than 28th June 2024. We expect to receive a 
large number of responses therefore we regret that it will not be possible to send 
individual replies to specific questions. Although we will try to address common 
questions/issues raised when we provide feedback to all consulted households 

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the team by email 
at tro.consult@stockport.gov.uk. 

Yours faithfully,  
 
Diane Knight  
Transportation Officer 
Network Management – Traffic Services  
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